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Child Protection Policy Statement

Children achieve their maximum potential in an environment which is safe, secure and supportive of all their needs, including any needs they have for protection from abuse.

Our school is committed to promoting the welfare of all children by working in partnership with parents, with the Local Authority (LA) and with all relevant agencies and partners in child protection, in accordance with locally agreed procedures and practices.

Our policy applies to all members of the school community in its widest sense, including children and young people, their parents/carers, school staff, governors, visitors, specialist staff, and all the local and wider community where they interface with the school. 
Sedgefield Community College is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. 

To protect the public, the post for which application is being made is exempt from Section 4(2) of the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 by virtue of the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 (Exemptions) Order 1975.  It is not, therefore, in any way contrary to the Act to reveal any information you may have concerning convictions which would otherwise be considered as ‘spent’ in relation to this application and which you consider relevant to the applicant’s suitability for employment.  Any such information will be kept in strictest confidence, and used only in consideration of the suitability of this applicant for a position where such an exemption is appropriate.
